December 13, 2015

Our December rally was at Skyline RV resort in Bandera, Texas and as usual the games and shopping began.

Being Christmas many of us enjoyed the Christmas light displays in Bandera especially the drive thru at the city park.

On Friday we had our business meeting. The following were nominated and approved as our new officers effective January 1, 2016: Carlton Kreger for President, Joann Kreger for Vice President/Wagon Master, and Janice Shadrock for Secretary/Treasurer. Members volunteered as hosts for 2016. We still need hosts for the months of May, July, August, September and December. Please volunteer.

Saturday some of the members went to Camp Verde for the annual Christmas party and sale. They again had a great time.

On Saturday our hosts the San Miguels and Taylors were busy decorating the rec hall for our annual Christmas party and did a wonderful job. That evening we had our Christmas potluck which always has many delicious holiday foods and desserts. After stuffing ourselves we had the 50/50 drawing which was won by Charlie and Marie Hodges. They donated the winnings of \$95.00 back to the club. Thank you Marie and Charlie. We also had some door prizes given by Jack and Sharon Roden and the Christmas decorations donated by our hosts. Then Santa came to visit and hosted the annual gift exchange. Everyone had a good time. Thank you to the San Miguels, the Taylors, the Rodens and Santa Kreger for a wonderful evening and also to the ladies who prepared the delicious meal.

On Sunday our hosts sent us on our way with a variety of sweets, coffee and juice. Thank you Laura, Denny, Dean and Mary for taking such good care of us.

December anniversary and birthday wishes go out to:

Dewey and Martha Carlisle Anniversary December 5
Denny and Laura San Miguel Anniversary December 8
Alida Klostermann Birthday December 10
Sharon Roden Birthday December 12

Martha Carlisle	Birthday	December 15
Vinton Stanfield	Birthday	December 16
Debbie Kennett	Birthday	December 16
Barbara Shadrock	Birthday	December 17
Kathy Gabriel	Birthday	December 18
Gene and Robin Somogyi	Anniversary	December 22
Curtis Cornell	Birthday	December 30

Next month our rally will be at Braunig Lake RV Resort in San Antonio on January 14-17. Hope to see you there.

Sincerely,

Janice Shadrock, Reporter